
 CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

 CAPTAINS MEETING 

 February 24th, 2022 

 The spring captain’s meeting is being held at Grindstone Tap House, in Berea OH. on February 
 24th, 2022. League minutes were captured on a recording device by Adam Hill, and later 
 transcribed by League Secretary, Brad Morton. 

 1.  League President, Ted Bush, called the meeting to order at 11:05 A.M on 2/24/2022. Roll 
 call was taken. 

 ○  All teams were present and represented, except Tendon 

 2.  Meeting Minutes: Minutes from the captains meeting held on February, 2nd 2021 were 
 presented and reviewed. Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 3.  Finance Report: League Treasurer, Par Shergill reported a current balance of $5,056.17. 
 Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 ○  This is higher balance than we would like but gives a good cushion to pay for 
 Eric’s services, continuing to maintain CIGL.org and also to compensate David 
 for providing continued help this year as we make the transition to Netbirdie 

 4.  New Rules Committee:  We appointed a new rules committee consisting of Sean Jones 
 as Chair, Rick Saunders, Kevin Reddinger, Joe Meissner and Bob Grosh. 

 5.  Scheduling Report: Nothing new to report, except that the final schedule has been 
 posted to the league's website > schedule. 

 6.  Officer Re-Election: Motion to approve 2022 league officers - no change from 2021. 
 Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 7.  Entry Fees for all league games/tournaments will remain as follows: 
 ○  $7 for individual match play 
 ○  $5 for 54 hole tournament 
 ○  $5 for skins increasing to $10 for the playoffs 
 ○  $6 for blind bogey 
 ○  $3 per man for President’s games. 

 i.  The league will collect fees and pay winnings in the same manner as last 
 year (i.e. twice during the season and also at the end of the year). 

 ●  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 8.  Old Business / New Business / New proposals: 



 ○  Change from 6 man to 4 man matches. 
 i.  There was general discussion about this topic, but no proposal to change 

 for the 2022 season. 
 ○  Increase the number of subs allowed for one team in a regular season match 

 from a maximum of 2 to a maximum of 3. Subs are still not allowed in the playoffs 
 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 ○  Any team that needs more than 1 sub would only get 1 until all teams needing at 
 least 1 sub had found one 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. NOT APPROVED. 
 ○  Allowing players to rake bunkers and replace their ball 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. NOT APPROVED. 
 ○  Change the criteria to allow players to elect the forward tee to a combination of 

 age plus handicap index equalling 75 (prior standard was 80). 
 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 

 ○  Allow players the option to use the forward most tee box as a drop zone on all 
 par 3 holes with hazards. The player may use other options available under the 
 rules of golf, but may not use course designated drop zones on the other side of 
 any hazard; i.e. Grey Hawk #11 and Brookledge #12 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 
 ○  Revert back to yardage totals using a target closest to 6300 yards from the 

 regular tee box; and a differential for the forward tee box of closes to 500 yards. 
 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 

 ○  Enhanced slow play penalty. If you are 14+ minutes behind, then normal 
 slow-play penalties will be applied. When a group falls more than 10 additional 
 minutes behind that time, for a total of more than 24 minutes behind the group 
 ahead of them, then an additional penalty will be applied. One additional penalty 
 stroke will be applied for every additional 10 minutes behind they may be. 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 
 ○  Amend Article I, Section 5 of the bylaws. This relates to handicap chair 

 compensation.  We may need a little more discussion around this topic, but the 
 idea is to bring the bylaws language to reflect current practices. The league will 
 be paying Eric $5 per player this year for Netbirdie.  We will be paying for David’s 
 golf whenever he plays. This may be accomplished with any comp rounds 
 provided by the course. We also have a provision for website maintenance.  Is 
 that also payable to David or did we pay Martin? 

 i.  Further discussion around this topic to come at future meetings, but 
 motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 

 ○  Amend Article V, Section 1. Lineups need to be entered into the computer by a 
 certain time the morning of the match. The current and evolved practice, which 
 has been in place for the past two years, allows captains to submit their lineups 
 by email no later than 5:00 PM on Thursday before a match. Changes are 
 allowed to that submitted lineup after Thursday at 5:00PM, but must go into the 
 slot of any player that was originally submitted and is being changed out. 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 



 ○  Amend Article VI, Section 1, paragraph 4. Raise the blind bogey fee from $5 to 
 $6. 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, Seconded. APPROVED. 
 ○  Amend Article VI, Section 2, paragraphs 2 and 3. Change the 72 hole event to a 

 54 hole event (best 3 of all official opens played). 
 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 ○  Amend Article VI, Section 3. Eliminate the consolation bracket from match play. 
 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED. 

 ○  Amend Article VI, Section 5, paragraph 3. Allow for ball points to be awarded for 
 pin shots on one par 3 during all match weeks. 

 i.  Motion to accept by Ted Bush, seconded. APPROVED 

 9.  Handicap & Scoring Report: Scoring & Handicap Chairman, Dave Hill, reported the 
 following: 

 ●  Eligibility of each player is posted on the website and has been for the past 6 
 weeks. 

 ●  There have been several scorecard errors this year resulting in player penalties. 
 The process of scorecard checking is thoroughly convoluted and requires 
 additional work on both the players and on the Scoring Chairman 

 ○  Group discussion: Should net & gross scores even be included on the 
 scorecard? 

 ○  No league vote was held on this, but there was unanimous consent by all 
 in attendance that net/gross scores do not need to be included. If they are 
 included, they don’t need to be accurate so long as the hole by hole is 
 agreed to by both competitors, and both signatures are present on the 
 card. 

 ●  Slow play continues to be an issue, but is better this year than in years past. 
 ○  The newer teams with newer players seem to be the slowest among them 

 all 
 ○  ATCO and County Engineers are the two fastest teams 

 ●  The laptop will not be available for the remainder of the season due to COVID 
 ●  Group discussion regarding tee moves: Should there be deadlines attributed to 

 captain submissions for player tee moves. 
 ○  Motion made by Rick Saunders to alter tee box election date for 

 remainder of the season. Rationale: No league announcement was made 
 and resulted in several captains not being able to make the intended 
 changes to their teams. Motion seconded by Sean Jones. Approved 

 9. Additional Announcements: 



 ●  None 

 ●  Next meeting will be scheduled and email announcement will be sent – date/time 
 is currently TBD 

 10. Motion to adjourn by Ted Bush, seconded. Meeting adjourned at 1:22 PM 


